
 

 

 

  
Department for Communities and 
Local Government 
2 Marsham Street 
London 
SW1P 4DF 
 

 

 Scheme Manager 
 

Tel: 0303 444 1837 
E-Mail: 
mark.cousens@communities.gsi.gov.uk 
  
  
Date: 22 July  2016 

 
Dear Scheme Manager 

 
Until exit negotiations are concluded, the UK remains a full member of the European 
Union and all the rights and obligations of EU membership remain in force. During 
this period the Government will continue to negotiate, implement and apply EU 
legislation. It will be for the Government, under the new Prime Minister, to begin 
negotiations to exit the EU. The outcome of these negotiations will determine what 
arrangements apply in relation to EU legislation and funding in future once the UK 
has left the EU. 
 
While the UK is still a member of the EU, all rights and obligations will 
apply.  Therefore, for example, the Energy Performance of Buildings Regulations, 
which implement the Recast of the Energy Performance of Buildings Directive in 
England and Wales, will continue to apply. 
 

 
Yours sincerely 
  

 

Mark Cousens 


